

## INTRODUCTION

We are fully aware, as you welcome us to your village, that we are very much a guest and shall be treating the area with the upmost respect. That is why we're taking the necessary steps and precautions outlined in this document. The sight of a film/television crew can be daunting, therefore we want to make sure you are comfortable and assured throughout the entire process.

## **NOISE & LIGHT POLLUTION**

We are working closely with all the relevant departments to ensure that both accurate information is provided to you as well as making sure said departments are aware of the sensitivities around the area.

- It has been agreed that vehicle movements around the village shall not take place during school drop off and pick up times.
- Vehicles are keeping to a maximum of 20mph when moving through the village using the pre-agreed route with Bawdsey Parish Council.
- We are purposely using the quietest generators available to film crews.
- During filming there are a few scenes which will be noisy that will include the use of a helicopter (2 nights) but we shall look to schedule these scenes towards the end of the working week. All the residents will know in advance when these scenes are going to be filmed so they are aware of what is going to happen via a letter drop.
- There are also scenes which include some gunfire. In advance of these scenes being filmed we shall contact the local police to inform them and get a CAD number.
- We will be conducting night shoots from approximately the last week of July until the first week of September.
- Despite using large, industrial lighting which will be rigged via cranes we can assure people that the lighting will not stray into the village. Please see the map below which outlines the extent of how far our lighting will travel.
- When lighting is not required, for example when our shooting day ends in daylight, we shall ensure lights are not left on overnight or unnecessarily.

This map indicates the maximum radius of any light pollution

Should you have any question throughout our time in your village please contact: David Kennaway

**Email:** 

david.kennaway@gmail.com **Mobile:** 07850729089

